
NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT RULES AND OF PUBLIC HEARING 

The School Board of Clay County, Florida, gives notice of its intent to adopt/repeal rules as shown below 
and that it will hold a public hearing to which all persons are invited. 

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, July 29, 2025, 5:05 p.m. 

LOCATION: Teacher Inservice Center, 2233 Village Square Parkway, Fleming Island, FL  32003 

Existing rules proposed for repeal:  

All policies currently in force and located on Clay County District Schools’ website – 
oneclay.net/o/ccds/page/school-board-policies 

Proposed new rules to be adopted: 

The full text of the proposed policy revision to 5136 Wireless Communications Devices of the School 
Board of Clay County is available via the Clay County District Schools’ website at www.oneclay.net under 
the School Board Meeting Links, School Board Agendas – June 26, 2025.   

The purpose is to adopt new and revised rules so that the rules address current conditions and 
requirements; better achieve the School Board’s mission and vision; and incorporate changes in 
applicable law.  The effect is that the rules will be correct and up to date. 

Authority: FS 120.81; 1001.32(1),(2); 1001.41(2); 1001.43; 1012.23, or as listed in each proposed rule. 

Law Implemented: As listed in each proposed rule. 

The rules for adoption or repeal may be viewed at www.oneclay.net as follows: 

• Policies to be adopted – under the School Board Meeting Links, School Board Agendas – June 5, 
2025, agenda item C2a. 

No statement of estimated regulatory costs has been prepared.  Any person who wishes to provide 
information regarding the statement of estimated regulatory costs, or to provide a proposal for a lower 
regulatory alternative, must do so in writing within 21 days of this notice. 

Any material pertinent to the issues under consideration submitted to the Superintendent within 21 
days after the date of publication of this notice or submitted at the public hearing will be considered by 
the Board and made a part of the rulemaking record.  Action on the proposed rule changes is anticipated 
to occur at a board meeting on July 29, 2025 at 5:05 p.m. 

Any person who decides to appeal a decision with respect to a matter considered at the hearing is 
hereby advised that, for such purpose, he or she may need to ensure that a verbatim record of the 
hearing is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence upon which the appeal is to be 
based. 

Any person with a disability or physical impairment who wishes to attend this hearing and who requires 
special accommodations should contact the Superintendent’s Office at (904) 336-6508 at least 48 hours 
prior to the hearing. 

http://www.oneclay.net/
http://www.oneclay.net/


Notice of rule development appeared in The Clay Today on 1/16/2025, 2/13/2025, 3/13/2025, and 
4/10/2025, and 5/15/2025. 

By David S. Broskie, Superintendent of Schools 


